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ST THOMAS OF CANTERBURY CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

High Street, Puckeridge, Herts SG11 1RZ

Tel: 01920 821450

Headteacher: Mrs Michelle Keating BEd (Hons)
                   Website: www.stcanterbury.herts.sch.uk
Assistant Head: Mr Andrew Booth BSc (Hons)                      E-Mail: admin@stcanterbury.herts.sch.uk
Monday 7th September 2020

Dear Parents, 
 
Welcome to Year 3/4.  

Firstly, I cannot express how nice it is to have 31 children actually sat down in the classroom, smiling back at me!  

As you already know, things aren’t back to normal just yet, but having the children back and ready to learn is such a huge step forward. They have, of course, missed out on an awful lot of schooling over the past 6 months which means that much of this term (and probably the next) is aimed at getting the children back on track to meet age expectations. This means that there will be a little more time spent on the core areas, with a flexible approach meaning that I can respond to the children’s needs and address learning gaps and misconceptions as and when they occur. 

Another huge focus will be looking after the mental wellbeing of the children and for this reason, PSHE, Art and PE will continue to be incredibly important. Other areas of learning will be blocked or taught later in the term. 

RE will continue to be taught weekly, with our topics this term being ‘The Christian Family’ and ‘Trust in God’. Our History topic is about the Stone Age, with Art and D&T being linked into the theme. Geography deals with ‘Our World’. Weekly computing and music sessions will be taught by Mr Hill. Mr Hill will also be covering the class for me on a Wednesday.  

Reading 
Over the next week or so, we will hear all children read and decide on an appropriate level of book-please note, this may differ to the stage or band they were previously on. Books will be able to come home once more, but the children will need to return them to our class ‘quarantine’ box where they stay for the required 72 hours before going back onto the bookshelves. 

Homework 
Homework will be set on a Friday, usually with a deadline for the following Thursday. This may be in paper or electronic form. Further details will follow. Weekly spellings will also be sent home, linked to the rules and patterns we will learn in focused spelling sessions in class. Spellings will be tested on a Thursday but will include a range of words taught in previous weeks.  

PE 
Our PE days will be Wednesdays and Fridays and we will aim to do additional daily runs and movement breaks between sessions. Please ensure all kit is clearly labelled with your child’s name. Girls should not be wearing earrings for PE so will either need to remove them before the lesson, or not wear them to school on PE days. Watches will also need to be removed for PE. 

Communication 
In previous years, the home-school diary has been a primary means of communication. These have been given to the children, but for their own use only (for recording homework/reading etc). They will not be checked by classroom adults. Please send notes via my email MrsWClark@stcanterbury.herts.sch.uk , or for urgent matters, phone the school office. 
Please do get in touch if you have any questions.  

Kind regards, 

Mrs W Clark 
Year 3/4 Teacher/Senior Teacher 
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“Learn, love and respect through Jesus”                                                                    
